Town of Eustis
Selectmen’s Meeting
January 26, 2021
Zoom Meeting
Present: Steve St. Jean, Brandi Farnsworth, Amanda Brochu, and Jeff Lecander
Attending: Tina O’Donnell, Peter Farnsworth, Kathy Fearon, Paula Murray, and Beverly Lavigne
Agenda #1 Meeting opened with Jeff motioning to accept minutes from the January 12th meeting as written and Steve seconding it. All were in favor.
Agenda #2 Budget- Steve went down each category and the amounts requested. The question was raised on when Tony Lojas’ contract was up for cemetery care and that we should reach out to him to see if the cost will be the same.  Steve made a motion to fund Western Maine Children’s Center at $1500.  Jeff seconded it.  No discussion.  Steve and Jeff voted in favor.  Amanda and Brandy voted against.  Motion did not carry.  Western Maine Children’s Center will not be funded.  Steve made a motion to accept the budget as discussed and Brandy seconded it.  All were in favor.
Agenda # 3 Animal Control Position- There have been 3 applicants.  Not all the selectmen had received the applications and therefore could not review them.  It was decided to table this until the next meeting to give all a chance to look at the applications.  
Other Business: Sidewalk Article- Peter Farnsworth read the article and there was brief discussion. 
Steve has looked into recovering costs from our fire personal responding to accidents. He suggested we investigate using Central Maine Cost Recovery.  They provide the service at no cost to the town and keep 20% of what they recover. If we went with them, we could exclude residents from having to pay this.  Sprague does do some recovery efforts already.  
Steve read the letter that he wrote for the town report on behalf of the Selectmen.
Steve made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Brandy seconded it. All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned.  

